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Mike Gromacki

Cook Composites and Polymers

P.O. Box 419389

Kansas City, MO 64141-6000

Dear Mr. Gromacki:

Subject: Status of sites nearby Cook Composites and Polymers Co., Saukville, file

reference FID #246004330 ERR-LUST.

Thank you for your inquiry regarding the status of sites nearby your facility. \ am the contact person for

all of the following cases and have the following summarys for you:

Saukville Feed Supply, BRRTS #0346174724

I gave this case a conditional closure in March of this year pending well abandonment. Eighteen

petroleum tanks, mostly AST'S were removed from the site in the 1980's. The site investigation

consisted of 26 geoprobe borings, six monitoring wells, and a piezometer (the piezometer and one well

are yours). The site underwent monitored natural attenuation. Monitoring wells on site had decreasing

concentrations of'BTEX concentrations until no Enforcement Standards were exceeded in the last rounds

of monitoring. Soil sampling showed soil contamination was confined to this property. No chlorinated

compounds showed up in groundwater samples run for full VOC analysis.

Logeman Brothers Ashpile/Inciueratoi- Area, liRRTS #0246000762

I closed this case in 2001 after Georgia Gulf did source control by excavation followed by natural

attenuation monitoring. Contaminants dropped below the enforcement standards.

Logeman BrothersChurchyard Area, no separate BRRTS #,

According to documents m our file RMT consultants wrote a remedial action report in 1996 for the

remedial excavation that occurred on the church ball field. We do not have a copy in our Logeman files,

but I will try to get one, and look into the status of this area. /f-
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The US EPA did a site investigation there in 1988. For unknown reasons, action has not been taken at the

site since that time, and the file was been lost until recently. I am planning to send the current owner, a

family trust, a letter asking them to take action regarding the chlonnated solvent contamination that the

EPA found on this property. Wait Ebersohl determined that I should handle this case.

^7ol-thern Signal BRRTS #0946535604

www.dnr.state.wi.us

www.wisconsin.gov

Quality Natural Resources Management
Through Excellent Customer Service Printed on

Recycled
Paper



If you have any questions about any of these cases or others, please call me at 920-892-8756 extension

3023.

Feeney

Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources

Cc: SER File


